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Tena koutou katoa – Greetings to you all
School Roll: 139

Tomorrow Term 3 finishes and our students and
staff have a 2 week break. We returned to school
just over 3 weeks ago and it feels like our students
are fairly settled at present. However, we are
looking forward to Term 4 and the exciting
challenges ahead. Next term we will send home a
new calendar of finalised events. Have a great
break with no school work to complete!

STUDENTS RETURNING IN 2022
We are preparing our classes for next year and will
need your help in letting us know if your child will
not be returning to Kio Kio School in 2022. Our roll
numbers determine the make-up of the classes.
For example, mixes of year groups,
teacher:student ratios.

PARENTS VISITING SCHOOL REMINDER
It is important that parents use the Covid Tracing
App when entering our school grounds (these are
attached to our gates and on the window of the
school office). If you plan to be on site for any
length of time, could you please sign in and out at
the office by using the ipad attached to the front
desk. We need to ensure that everyone is on
board with this during the present Delta Level 2.

HOME GARDEN COMPETITION - HELP NEEDED!!
We are looking for someone to organise our Home
Garden Competition, thank you to Claire
Robertson who has done a wonderful job over the
last few years. This role involves collating the
entries and planning a day to transport the
students around to their homes for judging. The
results will be announced at our Prize Giving at the
end of the term.

COLOUR CROSS COUNTRY
It was fantastic to hold our event yesterday under
Covid Level 2 Guidelines. Thank you to the families
who attended to support the students.
Congratulations to all the students who competed
and gave it their best effort. It was an awesome
addition to include a colour run as part of the
event. Thank you to Emma Telfer for organising this
event and to the teachers and students who
assisted.

Well done to the winning house Maungatautari
(Yellow) and to all the winners and placegetters in
each age group, especially the cup winners:
Senior:  Hunter Coleman & Brilee Davies
Junior: Thomas Corley & Petra Lincoln

BOOSTER WINE GROUP FUNDRAISER
Attached to this newsletter is an order form for our
Supporters' Committee's latest fundraiser. Any
inquiries to Emma Telfer 027 644 0434.

AGRICULTURAL DAY REMINDER
Any students who received an Ag Day trophy in
2020, could you please return it to school ASAP.
The students with no pet will be doing Ag Day
activities with Whaea Vanessa and Mrs Case on
the day. For calf entries going on to Group Day in
Otorohanga on Oct 27th this movement can be
recorded with the event NAIT number 12673735.

BABYSITTER AVAILABLE
Paige Summerfield, one of our Teacher Aides is
available to babysit during the school holidays.
Ph 027 2259712

BADMINTON CUP COMPETITION
Over this term a group of senior students have
been sharpening their badminton skills under the
guidance of Rosemary Fleming. This Tuesday they
all competed for the Badminton Cups. The levels
of excitement and enthusiasm were high and
everyone gave their best effort.
Congratulations to all of our finalists.
Lachlan Thompson managed to hold his title after
having to play a tiebreaker set against Noah
Culpan. Stella Prescott won her match against
Brilee Davies.
Once again we would like to thank Rosemary for
all her hard work and dedication to sharing the
sport of badminton with our students.



WHAT’S COMING UP NEXT TERM?
18 Oct Term 4 Starts
19 Oct Agricultural Day
25 Oct Labour Day (school closed)
26 Oct Photo Day
27 Oct Group Day
09 Nov Athletics - Field Events
10 Nov Athletics - Track Events
11 Nov Literary Quiz
12 Nov Fireworks Gala
15 Nov BOT Meeting
17 Nov COPS Athletics
18 Nov Oto College Experience Day
18 Nov Lions Reach Awards
19 Nov Celebration Assembly
30 Nov - 2 Dec Survivor Camp (Y7&8) TBC
08 Dec Home Garden Judging TBC
10 Dec Kowhai/Puriri Overnight Camp TBC
14 Dec BOT Meeting
15 Dec Prize Giving (Last day for Y0-7)
16 Dec Term 4 Ends (Year 8 - ½ Day)

Ngā manaakitanga
Kevin Jones
Principal

SUBWAY COLLECTION
ROSTER

01 Oct                 Katie Harant
22 Oct                 Danyelle Neustroski

BREAKFAST CLUB
ROSTER

Thank you to Erica Macdonald and Sian
Englebretsen for their time and help running
this each week.  We will continue in Term 4
but we need more help! If you could spare
some time on a Tuesday or Thursday
morning before school please phone the
office 873 1816.

SUPPORTERS' COMMITTEE NEWS
Upcoming Term 4 fundraisers:
Agricultural Day
Athletics BBQ
Fireworks & Gala Evening



Want to learn how to run, jump or throw? The skills
you learn in athletics are the perfect foundation

for almost any sport.
Every student can give athletics a go. Our local

Otorohanga Athletics club is welcoming any
new members now and we encourage students to

get involved and get active.
Contact details for all athletics clubs nationwide

are available here athletics.org.nz/FindaClub and
become a member.

The Kiwi Kids Club - School Holidays
Open from 7.00am to 5.45pm Monday to Friday at the

Anglican Church 54 Haerehuka St Otorohanga.

Depending on daily activity costs range from $43.00 up

to $60.00 +GST a day. Winz subsidy available. We will

also put on a van to pick children up from Te kuiti

around 8.00am drop-offs 5.00pm. We can pick up drop

off at home if you live in town, limited seat spaces.

What’s on our Programme Trip days - Leap laser tag

and trap, Ten pin bowling, Time Zone, Splashy pottery,

Inflatable World, Hamilton McDonalds, Museum

Otorohanga Movies TeAwamutu. In club days, Photo

transfers, plant vegetables seeds, Fabric painting

Technology and Party day. To enrol your child for what

days you need care Phone Wiggs 021491616.



Colour Cross Country
2021


